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12 August  2019 

 

Albieõs Rambles 
 

 

On Monday evening, our clubõs budget was accepted, despite a couple of reservations, 

by all members present.  

It is obvious that some hard work lies ahead of us. This applies especially to our fundraising 

efforts, without which our service  projects will  not be possible. Unfortunately, as in the case 

of many voluntary organisations, the Pareto Principle, or 80/20 Rule, applies: most of the 

work is done by a handful  of people . Our challenge is, therefore, to see how we can 

broaden our base of  motivation and inspire all our members to get more involved in our 

activities.  

We are, after all, improving the lives of many in our community and having great 

fellowship and a load of fun in the process!  

 

President Albie van de Venter   
 

 

 

Meeting: 12 August  

 

¶ Guests: Caroline Vincent; Gerriet Ehlers from 

German, with his family .  

¶ Our prayers are with Nic and Joan.  

¶ Gerriet  spent a whole year in White River as a 

Rotary Exchang e Student . This is his first time back 

in South Africa ð he had to come and show his 

family! His passion  for rugby was ignited at Rob 

Ferreira High School, he was for many years a 

member of the Munich rugby club, of which he is 

now treasurer. Gerriet emphasised the importance of 

Youth Exchange, and added that he is still reaping the 

benefits of his experience.  

Gerriet Ehlers and his 

family visiting White River 

from Germany. Gerriet was 

an Exchange Student in 

White River 30 years ago!   
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¶ Judy reminded everyone of the Youth Exchange report back dinner  on Wednesday  

evening. The re will be 5 YEX students giving feedba ck. Please RSVP to Judy ð cost is 

R120 per person.  

¶ There is a Wildlife Society talk on anti -poaching control at Penryn on Tuesday 

evening.  

¶ Leon gave an update on the Flamboyant project , which is aimed at instilling the 

Four Way Test values. It will be launched in October.  

¶ Albie opened the Assembly and prese nted the 2019 Budget . The budget was 

proposed by Leon van Zyl  and seconded by Renate Wagner, and as such was 

accepted by the Club. A detailed budget with the committee goals will be 

emailed to all Club members.  

¶ Club subs  have been confirmed at R1600 per member,  and R1300 for Rotarian 

couples õ partner  (of which there are only 3).   

¶ Sergean t tonight was Hitesh ð with family -friendly jokes !  

¶ Wine draw won by Leon   

 

   

  RI Official Exchange Rate:   

 

August :  $1.00 = R14.20      

 

Frida the Happy Rands Pig  

Money collected goes towards  

Rotaryõs End Polio  campaign  

 

¶ Mike L is happy to see children playing on the sports field ð it means they have not 

been affected by Polio;  

¶ Warren is happy he and Penny g ot to spend time with his children  and 

grandchildren ; 

¶ Kath is happy to have spent a weekend wi th family, and very happy to have 

Caroline here;  

¶ Leon is happy to see an exchange student he  last saw 30 years ago;  

¶ Gerriet is happy to be here after 30 years!;  

¶ Khensi is happy her sister managed to get an internship (which means she will 

hopefully not a sk for money!);  

¶ Brian is happy to have been a member of Rotary for 40 years  ð amazing Brian! 
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Next meeting 19August : 
 

Organiser :  Leon  

Grace & Fellowship : Michael C  

Sergeant :  Luiza 

 

Liz Mackintosh will give us a talk on Partners for Possibility  

 
 

Upcoming Events  

 

Wednesday 14 th August  Youth Exchange dinner   

Sunday 25 th August  Seniors Trip to the Kruger Park  

Thursday 12 th September  Rotary Public Speaking competition @ Uplands Prep  

Wed 2 nd  ð Fri 4th October  Rotary Family Health Day  

Monday 7 th October  DGõs visit 

 

   

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries  
  

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays  Anniversaries  

26 August ð Sue Howland  16 August ð Brian & Frances  

 Marie Maxine arriving from France.                      

Her partner is Wieda Strydom. 

Psula from Spain with her 

partner Sarah Hume 

Youth Exchange students being welcomed at OR Tambo Airport 
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Our Board meeting had to be held by 

candlelight last week!  

Dedicated bunch we are!   

 Leon, one of Gerriet’s host 

parents in 1989, being presented 

with a tie from Munich Rugby Club 

by Gerriet.  

Judy accompanied a group of Youth Exchange students on a tour of Mpumalanga   

2nd and 3rd from left is Charlotte (from Germany - partner of Beulah Alberts) and 

Marie Maxine – hosted by RC White River  


